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16. Uns el Wujoud and the Vizier's Daughter Rose- in-bud cccxli.Quoth the king, 'Verily, thou makest me long to see him. Canst thou not bring us
together?' 'With all my heart,' answered the husbandman, and the king sat with him till he had made an end of his tillage, when he carried him to his
dwelling-place and brought him in company with the other stranger, aud behold, it was his vizier. When they saw each other, they wept and
embraced, and the husbandman wept for their weeping; but the king concealed their affair and said to him, 'This is a man from my country and he
is as my brother.' So they abode with the husbandman and helped him for a wage, wherewith they supported themselves a long while. Meanwhile,
they sought news of their country and learned that which its people suffered of straitness and oppression..When Zuheir heard his words, he bade
smite off his head; but his Vizier said to him, "Slay him not, till his friend be present." So he commanded the two slaves to fetch his friend;
whereupon they repaired to El Abbas and called to him, saying, "O youth, answer the summons of King Zuheir." "What would the king with me?"
asked he, and they answered, "We know not." Quoth he, "Who gave the king news of me?" "We went to draw water," answered they, "and found a
man by the water. So we questioned him of his case, but he would not acquaint us therewith; wherefore we carried him perforce to King Zuheir,
who questioned him of his case and he told him that he was going to Akil. Now Akil is the king's enemy and he purposeth to betake himself to his
camp and make prize of his offspring and cut off his traces." "And what," asked El Abbas, "hath Akil done with King Zuheir?" And they replied,
"He engaged for himself that he would bring the king every year a thousand dinars and a thousand she-camels, besides a thousand head of
thoroughbred horses and two hundred black slaves and fifty slave-girls; but it hath reached the king that Akil purposeth to give nought of this;
wherefore he is minded to go to him. So hasten thou with us, ere the king be wroth with thee and with us.".? ? ? ? ? Ye are the pleasaunce of my
soul; or present though you be Or absent from me, still my heart and thought with you remain..? ? ? ? ? Is there a man of you will come, that I may
heal his paint With blows right profitful for him who's sick for lust of fight?.61. Abou Nuwas with the three Boys and the Khalif Haroun er Reshid
ccclxxxi.When El Abbas heard her verses, they pleased him and he said to her, "Well done, O Sitt el Husn! Indeed, thou hast done away trouble
from my heart and [banished] the things that had occurred to my mind." Then he heaved a sigh and signing to the fifth damsel, who was from the
land of the Persians and whose name was Merziyeh (now she was the fairest of them all and the sweetest of speech and she was like unto a splendid
star, endowed with beauty and loveliness and brightness and perfection and justness of shape and symmetry and had a face like the new moon and
eyes as they were gazelle's eyes) and said to her, "O Merziyeh, come forward and tune thy lute and sing to us on the [same] subject, for indeed we
are resolved upon departure to the land of Yemen." Now this damsel had met many kings and had consorted with the great; so she tuned her lute
and sang the following verses:.73. The Miller and his Wife ccclxxxvii.Meanwhile, El Abbas abode with his cousin Akil twenty days, after which he
made ready for the journey to Baghdad and letting bring the booty he had gotten of King Zuheir, divided it between himself and his cousin. Then
he set out for Baghdad, and when he came within two days' journey of the city, he called his servant Aamir and bade him mount his charger and
forego him with the baggage-train and the cattle. So Aamir [took horse and] fared on till he came to Baghdad, and the season of his entering was
the first of the day; nor was there little child or hoary old man in the city but came forth to divert himself with gazing on those flocks and herds and
upon the goodliness of those slave-girls, and their wits were amazed at what they saw. Presently the news reached the king that the young man El
Abbas, who had gone forth from him, was come back with herds and rarities and slaves and a mighty host and had taken up his sojourn without the
city, whilst his servant Aamir was presently come to Baghdad, so he might make ready dwelling- places for his lord, wherein he should take up his
abode..When the princess heard this her slave-girl's report, she wept and lamented and was like to depart the world. Then she clave to her pillow
and said, "O Shefikeh, I will instruct thee of somewhat that is not hidden from God the Most High, and it is that thou watch over me till God the
Most High decree the accomplishment of His commandment, and when my days are ended, take thou the necklace and the mantle that El Abbas
gave me and return them to him. Indeed, I deem not he will live after me, and if God the Most High decree against him and his days come to an
end, do thou give one charge to shroud us and bury us both in one grave.".When it was the ninth day, the viziers [foregathered and] said, one to
another, "Verily, this youth baffleth us, for as often as the king is minded to put him to death, he beguileth him and ensorcelleth him with a story;
so what deem ye we should do, that we may slay him and be at rest from him?" Then they took counsel together and were of accord that they
should go to the king's wife [and prompt her to urge the king to slaughter the youth. So they betook themselves to her] and said to her, "Thou art
heedless of this affair wherein thou art and this heedlessness will not profit thee; whilst the king is occupied with eating and drinking and diversion
and forgetteth that the folk beat upon tabrets and sing of thee and say, 'The king's wife loveth the youth;' and what while he abideth on life, the talk
will increase and not diminish." Quoth she, "By Allah, it was ye set me on against him, and what shall I do [now]?" And they answered, "Do thou
go in to the king and weep and say to him, 'Verily, the women come to me and tell me that I am become a byword in the city, and what is thine
advantage in the sparing of this youth? If thou wilt not slay him, slay me, so this talk may be estopped from us.'".?THE KING'S SON WHO FELL
IN LOVE WITH THE PICTURE..? ? ? ? ? a. Story of Prince Seif el Mulouk and the Princess Bediya el Jemal dcclviii.? ? ? ? ? The raven of parting
croaks loud at our door; Alas, for our raven cleaves fast to us aye!.? ? ? ? ? For those whom we cherish are parted and gone; They have left us in
torment to pine for dismay..When Noureddin heard these his slave-girl's verses, he fell a-weeping, what while she strained him to her bosom and
wiped away his tears with her sleeve and questioned him and comforted his mind. Then she took the lute and sweeping its strings, played thereon,
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after such a wise as would move the phlegmatic to delight, and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? r. Prince Behram of Persia and the Princess Ed
Detma dccccxciv.Therewithal the king bade all his officers go round about in the thoroughfares and colleges [of the town] and bring before him all
strangers whom they found there. So they went forth and brought him much people, amongst whom was the man who had painted the portrait.
When they came into the presence, the Sultan bade the crier make proclamation that whoso wrought the portrait should discover himself and have
whatsoever he desired. So the poor man came forward and kissing the earth before the king, said to him, "O king of the age, I am he who painted
yonder portrait." Quoth El Aziz, "And knowest thou who she is?" "Yes," answered the other; "this is the portrait of Mariyeh, daughter of the king
of Baghdad." The king ordered him a dress of honour and a slave-girl [and he went his way]. Then said El Abbas, "O father mine, give me leave to
go to her, so I may look upon her; else shall I depart the world, without fail." The king his father wept and answered, saying, "O my son, I builded
thee a bath, that it might divert thee from leaving me, and behold it hath been the cause of thy going forth; but the commandment of God is a
foreordained (61) decree." (62).? ? ? ? ? Ye're gone and desolated by your absence is the world: Requital, ay, or substitute to seek for you 'twere
vain..On like wise, O king," continued the youth, "whilst fortune was favourable to me, all that I did came to good; but now that it is grown
contrary to me, everything turneth against me.".When King Kisra heard this, he redoubled in loveliking for her and affection and said to her, 'Do
what thou wilt.' So he let bring a litter and carrying her therein to his dwelling-place, married her and entreated her with the utmost honour. Then he
sent a great army to King Dadbin and fetching him and his vizier and the chamberlain, caused bring them before him, unknowing what he purposed
with them. Moreover, he caused set up for Arwa a pavilion in the courtyard of his palace and she entered therein and let down the curtain before
herself. When the servants had set their seats and they had seated themselves, Arwa raised a corner of the curtain and said, 'O Kardan, rise to thy
feet, for it befitteth not that thou sit in the like of this assembly, before this mighty King Kisra.' When the vizier heard these words, his heart quaked
and his joints were loosened and of his fear, he rose to his feet. Then said she to him, 'By the virtue of Him who hath made thee stand in this place
of standing [up to judgment], and thou abject and humiliated, I conjure thee speak the truth and say what prompted thee to lie against me and cause
me go forth from my house and from the hand of my husband and made thee practise thus against a man, (117) a true believer, and slay him. This
is no place wherein leasing availeth nor may prevarication be therein.'.? ? ? ? ? When I recall the season of love-delight with them, The sweet of
sleep forsakes me, my body wastes amain..Meanwhile, the boy [grew up and] abode with the people of the village, and when God willed the
accomplishment of His ordinance, the which endeavour availeth not to avert, he went forth with a company of the villagers, to stop the way. The
folk complained of them to the king, who sallied out with a company of his men and surrounded the highwaymen and the boy with them,
whereupon the latter drew forth an arrow and launched it at them, and it smote the king in his vitals and wounded him. So they carried him to his
house, after they had laid hands upon the youth and his companions and brought them before the king, saying, 'What biddest thou that we do with
them?' Quoth he, 'I am presently in concern for myself; so bring me the astrologers.' Accordingly, they brought them before him and He said to
them, 'Ye told me that my death should be by slaying at the hand of my son: how, then, befalleth it that I have gotten my death-wound on this wise
of yonder thieves?' The astrologers marvelled and said to him, 'O king, it is not impossible to the lore of the stars, together with the fore-ordinance
of God, that he who hath smitten thee should be thy son.'.So saying, she rose [and going] to a chest, took out therefrom six bags full of gold and
said to me, "This is what I took from Amin el Hukm's house. So, if thou wilt, restore it; else the whole is lawfully thine; and if thou desire other
than this, [thou shalt have it;] for I have wealth in plenty and I had no design in this but to marry thee." Then she arose and opening [other] chests,
brought out therefrom wealth galore and I said to her, "O my sister, I have no desire for all this, nor do I covet aught but to be quit of that wherein I
am." Quoth she, "I came not forth of the [Cadi's] house without [making provision for] thine acquittance.".? ? ? ? ? I rede thee vaunt thee not of
praise from us, for lo! Even as a docktailed cur thou art esteemed of me..21. Kemerezzeman and Budour clxx.Then he caused rear him among the
nurses and matrons; but withal he ceased not to ponder the saying of the astrologers and indeed his life was troubled. So he betook himself to the
top of a high mountain and dug there a deep pit and made in it many dwelling-places and closets and filled it with all that was needful of victual
and raiment and what not else and made in it conduits of water from the mountain and lodged the boy therein, with a nurse who should rear him.
Moreover, at the first of each month he used to go to the mountain and stand at the mouth of the pit and let down a rope he had with him and draw
up the boy to him and strain him to his bosom and kiss him and play with him awhile, after which he would let him down again into the pit to his
place and return; and he used to count the days till the seven years should pass by..? ? ? ? ? f. The Sixth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor cclxvi.? ? ? ?
? q. The Shepherd and the Thief dccccxxi.? ? ? ? ? The Merciful dyed me with that which I wear Of hues with whose goodliness none may
compare..62. Aboulaswed and his Squinting Slave-girl dcli.On this wise they abode a whole year, at the end of which time Selim said to the
queen-mother, 'Know that my life is not pleasing to me nor can I abide with you in contentment till I get me tidings of my sister and learn in what
issue her affair hath resulted and how she hath fared after me. Wherefore I will go and be absent from you a year's space; then will I return to you,
so it please God the Most High and I accomplish of this that which I hope.' Quoth she, 'I will not trust to thy word, but will go with thee and help
thee to that which thou desirest of this and further thee myself therein.' So she took a ship and loaded it with all manner things of price, goods and
treasures and what not else. Moreover, she appointed one of the viziers, a man in whom she trusted and in his fashion and ordinance, to rule the
realm in their absence, saying to him, 'Abide [in the kingship] a full-told year and ordain all that whereof thou hast need..Wife, The Fuller and his,
i. 261..? ? ? ? ? The billows of thy love o'erwhelm me passing sore; I sink and all in vain for succour I implore..? ? ? ? ? Sans fault of mine, my
a-million-people-hadley.pdf
Page 2/8

A Million People Hadley

blood and tears he shed and beggared me Of him I love, yet for himself gained nought thereby whate'er..INDEX TO THE NAMES OF THE
"TALES FROM THE ARABIC".? ? ? ? ? So hath the Merciful towards Hudheifeh driven you, A champion ruling over all, a lion of great might..?
? ? ? ? Get thee to patience fair, if thou remember thee of that Whose issues (quoth the Merciful) are ever benedight. (89).Then they displayed
Shehrzad in the sixth and seventh dresses and clad her in youths' apparel, whereupon she came forward, swaying coquettishly from side to side; and
indeed she ravished wits and hearts and ensorcelled with her glances [all who looked on her]. She shook her sides and wagged her hips, then put
her hair on the hilt of her sword and went up to King Shehriyar, who embraced her, as the hospitable man embraces the guest, and threatened her in
her ear with the taking of the sword; and indeed she was even as saith of her the poet in these verses:.? ? ? ? ? Midst colours, my colour excelleth in
light And I would every eye of my charms might have sight..[When the king heard his wife's words], it was as if he had been asleep and awoke; so
he went forth of the harem and bade slaughter fowls and dress meats of all kinds and colours. Moreover, he assembled all his retainers and let bring
sweetmeats and dessert and all that beseemeth unto kings' tables. Then he adorned his palace and despatched after El Abbas a man of the chief
officers of his household, who found him coming forth of the bath, clad in a doublet of fine goats' hair and over it a Baghdadi scarf; his waist was
girt with a Rustec (81) kerchief and on his head he wore a light turban of Damietta make..There was once an Arab of [high] rank and [goodly]
presence, a man of exalted generosity and magnanimity, and he had brethren, with whom he consorted and caroused, and they were wont to
assemble by turns in each other's houses. When it came to his turn, he made ready in his house all manner goodly and pleasant meats and dainty
drinks and exceeding lovely flowers and excellent fruits, and made provision of all kinds of instruments of music and store of rare apothegms and
marvellous stories and goodly instances and histories and witty anedotes and verses and what not else, for there was none among those with whom
he was used to company but enjoyed this on every goodly wise, and in the entertainment he had provided was all whereof each had need. Then he
sallied forth and went round about the city, in quest of his friends, so he might assemble them; but found none of them in his house..Hardly had we
settled ourselves in the place when we heard a noise of kicking [at the door] and people running right and left and questioning the cook and saying,
"Hath any one passed by thee?" "Nay," answered he; "none hath passed by me." But they ceased not to go round about the shop till the day broke,
when they turned back, disappointed. Then the cook removed the grass and said to us, "Arise, for ye are delivered from death." So we arose, and
we were uncovered, without mantle or veil; but the cook carried us up into his house and we sent to our lodgings and fetched us veils; and we
repented unto God the Most High and renounced singing, (138) for indeed this was a great deliverance after stress.'.? ? ? ? ? It is as the jasmine,
when it I espy, As it glitters and gleams midst its boughs, were a sky.Trust in God, Of, 114..Appointed Term, Of the, i. 147..Whilst the Sheikh was
thus occupied with taking leave of the kings, Meimoun sought his opportunity, whenas he saw the place empty, and taking up Tuhfeh on his
shoulders, soared up with her to the confines of the sky and flew away with her. Presently, Iblis came to look for Tuhfeh and see what she
purposed, but found her not and saw the slave-girls buffeting their faces; so he said to them, 'Out on ye! What is to do?' 'O our lord,' answered they,
'Meimoun hath snatched up Tuhfeh and flown away with her.' When Iblis heard this, he gave a cry, to which the earth trembled, and said, 'What is
to be done? Out on ye! Shall he carry off Tuhfeh from my very palace and outrage mine honour? Doubtless, this Meimoun hath lost his wits.' Then
he cried out a second time, that the earth quaked therefor, and rose up into the air..? ? ? ? ? 'Tis He who pardoneth errors alike to slave and free; On
Him is my reliance in good and evil cheer..91. The Loves of Abou Isa and Curret el Ain dclxxviii.?OF ENVY AND MALICE..76. The Khalif El
Hakim and the Merchant ccclxxxix."O sister mine," answered Dinarzad, "bring forth that which is with thee and that which is present to thy mind
of the story concerning the craft of women and their wiles, and have no fear lest this endamage thee with the king; for that women are like unto
jewels, which are of all kinds and colours. When a [true] jewel falleth into the hand of him who is knowing therein, he keepeth it for himself and
leaveth that which is other than it. Moreover, he preferreth some of them over others, and in this he is like unto the potter, who filleth his oven with
all the vessels [he hath moulded] and kindleth fire thereunder. When the baking is at an end and he goeth about to take forth that which is in the
oven, he findeth no help for it but that he must break some thereof, whilst other some are what the folk need and whereof they make use, and yet
other some there be that return to their whilom case. Wherefore fear thou not to adduce that which thou knowest of the craft of women, for that in
this is profit for all folk.".? ? ? ? ? How long shall I thus question my heart that's drowned in woe? I'm mute for my complaining; but tears speak, as
they flow..It befell, after this, that a man was slain in Abou Sabir's village; wherefore the Sultan caused plunder the village, and they plundered the
headman's goods with the rest So his wife said to him, 'All the Sultan's officers know thee; so do thou prefer thy plaint to the king, that he may
cause thy beasts to be restored to thee.' But he said to her, 'O woman, said I not to thee that he who doth evil shall suffer it? Indeed, the king hath
done evil, and he shall suffer [the consequences of] his deed, for whoso taketh the goods of the folk, needs must his goods be taken.' A man of his
neighbours heard his speech, and he was an envier of his; so he went to the Sultan and acquainted him therewith, whereupon he sent and plundered
all [the rest of] his goods and drove him forth from the village, and his wife [and children] with him. So they went wandering in the desert and his
wife said to him, 'All that hath befallen us cometh of thy slothfulness in affairs and thy default.' But he said to her, 'Have patience, for the issue of
patience is good.'.? ? ? ? ? Drink ever, O lovers, I rede you, of wine And praise his desert who for yearning doth pine,.?STORY OF KHELBES
AND HIS WIFE AND THE LEARNED MAN..So she arose and tearing her clothes, went in to the king, in the presence of the viziers, and cast
herself upon him, saying, "O king, falleth my shame not upon thee and fearest thou not reproach? Indeed, this is not of the behoof of kings that
their jealousy over their women should be thus [laggard]. Thou art heedless and all the folk of the realm prate of thee, men and women. So either
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slay him, that the talk may be cut off, or slay me, if thy soul will not consent to his slaughter." Thereupon the king's wrath waxed hot and he said to
her, "I have no pleasure in his continuance [on life] and needs must I slay him this day. So return to thy house and comfort thy heart.".So, when
they had made an end of eating and drinking, the young man asked his host for the story, and he said, 'Know that in my youth I was even as thou
seest me in the matter of loathliness and foul favour; and I had brethren of the comeliest of the folk; wherefore my father preferred them over me
and used to show them kindness, to my exclusion, and employ me, in their room [in menial service], like as one employeth slaves. One day, a
she-camel of his went astray and he said to me, "Go thou forth in quest of her and return not but with her." Quoth I, "Send other than I of thy sons."
But he would not consent to this and reviled me and insisted upon me, till the matter came to such a pass with him that he took a whip and fell to
beating me. So I arose and taking a riding-camel, mounted her and sallied forth at a venture, purposing to go out into the deserts and return to him
no more. I fared on all my night [and the next day] and coming at eventide to [the encampment of] this my wife's people, alighted down with her
father, who was a very old man, and became his guest..Presently, one of the slave-girls brought him a pair of sandals wrought with raw silk and
green silk and embroidered with red gold, and he took them and put them in his sleeve, whereat the slave cried out and said, "Allah! Allah! O my
lord, these are sandals for the treading of thy feet, so thou mayst enter the draught-house." Aboulhusn was confounded and shaking the sandals
from his sleeve, put them on his feet, whilst the Khalif [well-nigh] died of laughter at him. The slave forewent him to the house of easance, where
he entered and doing his occasion, came out into the chamber, whereupon the slave- girls brought him a basin of gold and an ewer of silver and
poured water on his hands and he made the ablution..? ? ? ? ? e. The Rich Man and his Wasteful Son dcccxciii.? ? ? ? ? When in the
sitting-chamber we for merry-making sate, With thine eyes' radiance the place thou didst illuminate.100. The Rogueries of Delileh the Crafty and
her Daughter Zeyneb the Trickstress dcclvi.Marriage to the Poor Old Man, The Rich Man who gave his Fair Daughter in, i. 247..Then said he to
them one day, 'There was with us bread and the locusts ate it; so we put in its place a stone, a cubit long and the like broad, and the locusts came
and gnawed away the stone, because of the smell of the bread.' Quoth one of his friends (and it was he who had given him the lie concerning the
dog and the bread and milk), 'Marvel not at this, for mice do more than that.' And he said, 'Go to your houses. In the days of my poverty, I was a
liar [when I told you] of the dog's climbing upon the shelf and eating the bread and spoiling the milk; and to-day, for that I am rich again, I say
sooth [when I tell you] that locusts devoured a stone a cubit long and a cubit broad.' They were confounded at his speech and departed from him;
and the youth's good flourished and his case was amended. (227) Nor," added the vizier,"is this stranger or more extraordinary than the story of the
king's son who fell in love with the picture.".37. The Imam Abou Yousuf with Er Reshid and Jaafer dlv.106. The Man of Upper Egypt and his
Frank Wife dccclxii.There was once in a certain city a woman fair of favour, who had to lover a trooper. Her husband was a fuller, and when he
went out to his business, the trooper used to come to her and abide with her till the time of the fuller's return, when he would go away. On this wise
they abode awhile, till one day the trooper said to his mistress, 'I mean to take me a house near unto thine and dig an underground passage from my
house to thy house, and do thou say to thy husband, "My sister hath been absent with her husband and now they have returned from their travels;
and I have made her take up her sojourn in my neighbourhood, so I may foregather with her at all times. So go thou to her husband the trooper and
offer him thy wares [for sale], and thou wilt see my sister with him and wilt see that she is I and I am she, without doubt. So, Allah, Allah, go to my
sister's husband and give ear to that which he shall say to thee."'.? ? ? ? ? O'er all the fragrant flowers that be I have the prefrence aye, For that I
come but once a year, and but a little stay..?THE TWELFTH OFFICER'S STORY..? ? ? ? ? The fire of love-longing I hide; severance consumeth
me, A thrall of care, for long desire to wakefulness a prey..Third Officer's Story, The, ii. 137..As I was passing one day in the market, I found that a
thief had broken into the shop of a money-changer and taken thence a casket, with which he had made off to the burial-grounds. So I followed him
thither [and came up to him, as] he opened the casket and fell a-looking into it; whereupon I accosted him, saying, "Peace be on thee!" And he was
startled at me. Then I left him and went away from him..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ea. Story of the Barber's First Brother cxlv.Then he conferred on him a
dress of honour and engaged to him for the completion of the dowry and sent to his father, giving him the glad news and comforting his heart with
[the tidings of] his son's safety; after which he said to Bihzad, Arise, O my son, and go to thy father.' 'O king,' rejoined the prince, 'complete thy
kindness to me by [hastening] my going-in to my wife; for, if I go back to my father, till he send a messenger and he return, promising me, the time
will be long.' The king laughed and marvelled at him and said to him, 'I fear for thee from this haste, lest thou come to shame and attain not thy
desire.' Then he gave him wealth galore and wrote him letters, commending him to the father of the princess, and despatched him to them. When he
drew near their country, the king came forth to meet him with the people of his realm and assigned him a handsome lodging and bade hasten the
going-in of his daughter to him, in compliance with the other king's letter. Moreover, he advised the prince's father [of his son's coming] and they
busied themselves with the affair of the damsel..The wife of the shopkeeper, to wit, the nurse, came out, with the rest of those who came out, to
divert herself with gazing upon the show, and when she saw El Abbas and beheld his beauty and the goodliness of his army and that which he had
brought back with him of herds and slaves and slave-girls and mamelukes, she improvised and recited the following verses:.Indeed, thou'st told the
tale of kings and men of might, iii. 87..Meanwhile, the king and queen abode in the island, over against the old man and woman, and ate of the
fruits that were in the island and drank of its waters, till, one day, as they sat, there came a ship and moored to the side of the island, to fill up with
water, whereupon they (63) looked at each other and spoke. The master of the ship was a Magian and all that was therein, both men and goods,
belonged to him, for that he was a merchant and went round about the world. Now covetise deluded the old man, the owner of the island, and he
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went up [into the ship] and gave the Magian news of the king's wife, setting out to him her charms, till he made him yearn unto her and his soul
prompted him to use treachery and practise upon her and take her from her hnsband. So he sent to her, saying, 'With us in the ship is a woman with
child, and we fear lest she be delivered this night. Hast thou skill in the delivering of women?' And she answered, 'Yes.' Now it was the last of the
day; so he sent to her to come up into the ship and deliver the woman, for that the pangs of labour were come upon her; and he promised her
clothes and spending-money. Accordingly, she embarked in all assurance, with a heart at ease for herself, and transported her gear to the ship; but
no sooner was she come thither than the anchors were weighed and the canvas spread and the ship set sail..120. The Pious Black Slave
cccclxvii.Accordingly, the servant carried this message to the lieutenant of police, who was standing at the assessor's door, and he said, "This is
reasonable." Then said [the assessor] to the servant, "Harkye, O eunuch! Go and fetch us such an one the notary;" for that he was his friend [and it
was he whose name he had forged as the drawer-up of the contract]. So the lieutenant of police sent after him and fetched him to the assessor, who,
when he saw him, said to him, "Get thee to such an one, her with whom thou marriedst me, and cry out upon her, and when she cometh to thee,
demand of her the contract and take it from her and bring it to us." And he signed to him, as who should say, "Bear me out in the lie and screen me,
for that she is a strange woman and I am in fear of the lieutenant of police who standeth at the door; and we beseech God the Most High to screen
us and you from the trouble of this world. Amen.".As they were thus in the enjoyment of all that in most delicious of easance and delight, and
indeed the wine was sweet to them and the talk pleasant, behold, there came a knocking at the door. So the master of the house went out, that he
might see what was to do, and found ten men of the Khalif's eunuchs at the door. When he saw this, he was amazed and said to them, "What is to
do?" Quoth they, "The Commander of the Faithful saluteth thee and requireth of thee the slave-girl whom thou hast for sale and whose name is Sitt
el Milah." By Allah," answered the other, "I have sold her." And they said, "Swear by the head of the Commander of the Faithful that she is not in
thy dwelling." He made oath that he had sold her and that she was no longer at his disposal; but they paid no *need to his word and forcing their
way into the house, found the damsel and the young Damascene in the sitting-chamber. So they laid hands upon her, and the youth said, "This is
my slave-girl, whom I have bought with my money." But they hearkened not to his speech and taking her, carried her off to the Commander of the
Faithful..They lighted down without the place and when they arose in the morning, they saw a populous and goodly city, fair of seeming and great,
abounding in trees and streams and fruits and wide of suburbs. So the young man said to his sister Selma, 'Abide thou here in thy place, till I enter
the city and examine it and make assay of its people and seek out a place which we may buy and whither we may remove. If it befit us, we will take
up our abode therein, else will we take counsel of departing elsewhither.' Quoth she, 'Do this, trusting in the bounty of God (to whom belong might
and majesty) and in His blessing.'.Then, when he rode to his house that he had bought, the shopkeeper and his wife came to him and gave him joy
of his safety; whereupon he ordered them three swift thoroughbred horses and ten dromedaries and an hundred head of sheep and clad them both in
sumptuous dresses of honour. Then he chose out ten slave-girls and ten black slaves and fifty horses and the like number of she- camels and three
hundred head of sheep, together with twenty ounces of musk and as many of camphor, and sent all this to the King of Baghdad. When this came to
Ins ben Cais, his wit fled for joy and he was perplexed wherewithal to requite him. Moreover, El Abbas gave gifts and largesse and bestowed
dresses of honour upon great and small, each after the measure of his station, save only Mariyeh; for unto her he sent nothing..Officer's Story, The
Seventh, ii. 150..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ba. Story of the Envier and the Envied (225) xiii.44. Haroun er Reshid with the Damsel and Abou Nuwas
cccxxxviii.? ? ? ? ? "Knoweth my loved one when I see her at the lattice high Shine as the sun that flameth forth in heaven's blue demesne?".74.
The Devout Woman and the Two Wicked Elders dclix.Husband, The Credulous, i. 270..Wife, Firouz aad his, i. 209..Journeyman and the Girl, The,
ii. 17..101. The Adventures of Quicksilver Ali of Cairo dcclxvi.When her people arose in the morning and saw her not, they sought her in the
camp, but, finding her not and missing me also, doubted not but she had fled with me. Now she had four brothers, as they were falcons, and they
mounted and dispersed in quest of us. When the day dawned [on the fourth morning], the dog began to bark and the other dogs answered him and
coming to the mouth of the pit, stood howling to him. My wife's father, hearing the howling of the dogs, came up and standing at the brink of the
pit, [looked in and] beheld a marvel. Now he was a man of valour and understanding, an elder versed (62) in affairs so he fetched a rope and
bringing us both forth, questioned us of our case. I told him all that had betided and he abode pondering the affair..? ? ? ? ? Who art thou, wretch,
that thou shouldst hope to win me? With thy rhymes What wouldst of me? Thy reason, sure, with passion is forspent..? ? ? ? ? h. The Thief and the
Woman dcccxcix.55. The Poor Man and his Generous Friend dcxliii.47. El Melik en Nasir and the three Masters of Police cccxliii.There was once
a man of the drapers, who had a fair wife, and she was curtained (54) and chaste. A certain young man saw her coming forth of the bath and loved
her and his heart was occupied with her. So he cast about [to get access to her] with all manner of devices, but availed not to win to her; and when
he was weary of endeavour and his patience was exhausted for weariness and his fortitude failed him and he was at an end of his resources against
her, he complained of this to an old woman of ill-omen, (55) who promised him to bring about union between him and her. He thanked her for this
and promised her all manner of good; and she said to him, "Get thee to her husband and buy of him a turban-cloth of fine linen, and let it be of the
goodliest of stuffs.".Then they left him and dispersed and one of the sons fell to spying upon his father, so that he saw him hide the treasure without
the city. When he had made an end of burying it, he returned to his house; and when the morning morrowed, his son repaired to the place where he
had seen his father bury the treasure and dug and took it and went his way. When the [hour of the] old man's admission [to the mercy of God] drew
nigh, he called his sons to him and acquainted them with the place where he had hidden his riches. As soon as he was dead, they went and dug up
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the treasure and found wealth galore, for that the money, which the first son had taken by stealth, was on the surface and he knew not that under it
was other money. So they took it and divided it and the first son took his share with the rest and laid it to that which he had taken aforetime, behind
[the backs of] his father and his brethren. Then he took to wife the daughter of his father's brother and was vouchsafed by her a male child, who
was the goodliest of the folk of his time..Then El Abbas went in to Mariyeh in a happy and praiseworthy hour (123) and found her an unpierced
pearl and a goodly filly that had never been mounted; wherefore he rejoiced and was glad and made merry, and care and sorrow ceased from him
and his life was pleasant and trouble departed and he abode with her in the gladsomest of case and in the most easeful of life, till seven days were
past, when King El Aziz determined to set out and return to his kingdom and bade his son seek leave of his father-in-law to depart with his wife to
his own country. [So El Abbas bespoke King Ins of this] and he granted him the leave he sought; whereupon he chose out a red camel, taller (124)
than the [other] camels, and mounting Mariyeh in a litter thereon, loaded it with apparel and ornaments..There was once of old time a foolish,
ignorant man, who had wealth galore, and his wife was a fair woman, who loved a handsome youth. The latter used to watch for her husband's
absence and come to her, and on this wise he abode a long while. One day, as the woman was private with her lover, he said to her, 'O my lady and
my beloved, if thou desire me and love me, give me possession of thyself and accomplish my need in thy husband's presence; else will I never
again come to thee nor draw near thee, what while I abide on life.' Now she loved him with an exceeding love and could not brook his separation
an hour nor could endure to vex him; so, when she heard his words, she said to him, ['So be it,] in God's name, O my beloved and solace of mine
eyes, may he not live who would vex thee!' Quoth he, 'To-day?' And she said, 'Yes, by thy life,' and appointed him of this..? ? ? ? ? a. The First
Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor cclii.? ? ? ? ? If they could hearken to Azzeh's speech, as I, I hearken to it, They straight would humble themselves to
her and prone before her fall..So he arose and taking his weaving gear, sold it and bought with the price drugs and simples and wrought himself a
carpet, with which they set out and journeyed to a certain village, where they took up their abode. Then the man donned a physician's habit and fell
to going round about the hamlets and villages and country parts; and he began to earn his living and make gain. Their affairs prospered and their
case was bettered; wherefore they praised God for their present ease and the village became to them a home..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? Until they left my
heart on fire without allay..Then the king assembled his nobles and commons and the astrologers and said to them, 'Know that what God hath
graven upon the forehead, be it fair fortune or calamity, none may avail to efface, and all that is decreed unto a man he must needs abide. Indeed,
this my caretaking and my endeavour profited me nought, for that which God decreed unto my son, he hath abidden and that which He decreed
unto me hath betided me. Nevertheless, I praise God and thank Him for that this was at my son's hand and not at the hand of another, and praised
be He for that the kingship is come to my son!' And he strained the youth to his breast and embraced him and kissed him, saying, 'O my son, this
matter was on such a wise, and of my care and watchfulness over thee from destiny, I lodged thee in that pit; but caretaking availed not.' Then he
took the crown of the kingship and set it on his son's head and caused the folk and the people swear fealty to him and commended the subjects to
his care and enjoined him to justice and equity. And he took leave of him that night and died and his son reigned in his stead..So Iblis drank off his
cup, and when he had made an end of his draught, he waved his hand to Tuhfeh, and putting off that which was upon him of clothes, delivered
them to her. Amongst them was a suit worth ten thousand dinars and a tray full of jewels worth a great sum of money. Then he filled again and
gave the cup to his son Es Shisban, who took it from his hand and kissing it, stood up and sat down again. Now there was before him a tray of
roses; so he said to her 'O Tuhfeh sing upon these roses.' Hearkening and obedience,' answered she and sang the following verses:
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